
Copyrights, Trademarks and Other Intellectual Property 
 
(Reprinted from 2011 ed. Debtors Anonymous Manual for Service) 

 
In our service activities we must never forget the importance of protecting D.A.’s intellectual 
property rights to prevent the loss of trademarks or copyrights on our publications, name and 
service mark.  History and law books are full of examples of authors and publishers who have lost 
control over their publications and trade names or trademarks because of improper use or failure 
to police.  We hope never to see a credit card or finance company using our name, trademark, or 
literature to promote their ends.  Yet, this can happen if we fail to be vigilant in protecting our 
intellectual property rights. 
 
In the haste of preparing a flyer or setting up a meeting or workshop, it is easy to forget that D.A. 
has a trademark on the following symbol: 
 

 
 

This symbol should be used with care and only when it is clear that all possible issues related to the 
Twelve Traditions of D.A. have been settled.  The D.A. General Service Board has granted 
permission to registered D.A. groups and Intergroups to use this symbol for communications within 
their memberships in furtherance of service purposes.  However, if there is to be any distribution of 
the material outside the immediate group or Intergroup, specific permission should be obtained 
from the General Service Board to use it. 
 
Similar care must be exercised in utilizing D.A. literature.  Again, the General Service Board has 
granted permission to D.A. groups and Intergroups to reprint short excerpts from D.A. copyrighted 
material in furtherance of the goals of Twelve Step service.  However, any such use should be 
accompanied by a notation of D.A.’s copyright and an indication that the material is reproduced by 
permission of the D.A. General Service Board.  A notice like the following is suggested: 
 

© Debtors Anonymous General Service Board. Reproduced with 
permission. 

 
Again, care must be taken not to use extensive amounts of material.  It is a violation of D.A.’s 
copyright to reproduce entire pamphlets or parts of pamphlets or other publications without 
express permission from the D.A. General Service Board.  Care must also be taken to insure that 
quoted material is used in an appropriate context and with awareness of the Twelve Traditions of 
D.A.  In general, if more than a few sentences from D.A. literature are to be reproduced for any 
reason, it is requested that the D.A. member, group or Intergroup quoting from the D.A. literature 
consult with the General Service Board prior to said use.   



 
Special care must be taken regarding the use of D.A.’s intellectual property on the Internet.  A D.A. 
group, Intergroup, or individual member runs the risk of diluting the D.A. rights to its name and 
symbol by using them on the Internet without permission.  Because of the widespread accessibility 
of the Internet to outsiders and those who might easily be confused by mistakes, errors, or 
violations of the Twelve Traditions, the D.A. General Service Board has not granted permission to 
use the D.A. name or symbol or D.A. literature on the Internet.  Any such use requires the express 
permission of the General Service Board.  This requirement applies to the creation of websites 
using the D.A. name or symbol or reproducing D.A. literature in whole or in part. 
 


